




the Big 10 model - to pursue the idea of the conference having affiliations other than just 
the athletics affiliations of its constituents. At our meeting we had an opportunity among 
the chairs to talk about issues of governance and things like that. I think it would be very 
beneficial, as we share common problems and solutions to have that contact through the 
year. 

Also with regard to athletics particularly -- one of the outgrowths of that meeting 
is that I have had conversations with Russ Pate who is our Faculty Athletic 
Representative about several things. The SEC Senate Leadership group is looking into 
proposing standards to be adopted through the SEC, and hopefully the NCAA, in terms of 
the selection of Faculty Athletic Reps. It is a presidential selection. We want to be sure 
that the person remains a Faculty Athletic Rep. We happen to have a very good one here. 
I am very pleased with him, and I have assured Russ of that. But that is one of the things 
that was on the table from several schools to talk about. At some schools the Faculty 
Athletic Reps still are heavily influenced by the Athletic Department and we felt that we 
need to make sure they were truly Faculty Athletic Reps. So along those lines Russ has 
agreed that he will come at least once a year to this body and keep this group up to date 
on what is happening in the NCAA and the Athletic Department here as an information 
source. There needs to be better communication on that front. 

What the group did formally was endorse some directions that the NCAA is 
taking with regard to academics. You all may not follow this on a regular basis, but the 
NCAA has approved changes that will require athletes not only to meet admission 
standards and basic grade point averages, but they will have to actually make progression 
toward a degree in order to participate. Twenty percent a year is essentially the way it 
goes. So that in order to be a fifth year red shirt senior you have to be 80% of the way 
through your degree. We felt that was a very good direction ofreaffirming that these 
were supposed to be athletes. I mean that is true. They are supposed to be students as 
well as athletes. I was thinking Vanderbilt there for a moment there I apologize. But one 
of the realities of that was is we realized that if mishandled it will put pressure all through 
the university not only the pressures that are there now but there will be continuing 
pressures to make sure these students are meeting progression requirements. It brings in 
a lot of issues with junior college transfers as to how those things will be handled. The 
NCAA is taking this fairly seriously and coaches that do not meet these standards on a 
regular basis their teams will become ineligible for bowls, they won't go to the college 
world series, and coaches could ultimately end up getting fired by their institutions. So 
one of the things that we need to do as a faculty is ensure that internally we have the 
mechanisms in place to make these reforms work they way they were intended to work. 
So the group that met there that this was a good direction that the NCAA was going but 
then it was going to fall back on each institution to be sure that we actually made it work 
the way it was suppose to. There were �l�o�~�s� of issues on the table along those lines. 

As we continue to meet I think it would be helpful for this body perhaps from 
time to time be involved. I spoke on behalf of Rob Wilcox, who happened to Faculty 
Senate Chair at USC. I did not purport to speak on behalf of the Senate or the Faculty of 
the University. I recently was asked by this coalition of Faculty Representatives which is 
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right now the Big 10, the PAC 10, and the SEC to endorse a resolution opposing the 
merger of the ACC on grounds that it was contrary to the objectives that the NCAA is 
expressing - that it fostered commercialism, that it was driven by commercialism, at a 
time when the NCAA is purporting to try and get away from that. So there were 
objections to this merger that it was for all the wrong reasons. I did not send in a vote yes 
or no on that. I did not feel like I really had enough information about what was driving 
the ACC merger. I have my personal views, but I did not feel like I had enough to vote. 
From time to time there will be issues like that - that may well be ones that this body 
might like to have come before it to join in. They are trying to provide support for Dr. 
Sorensen and his fellow presidents to continue with the academic reforms. I think what 
you are hearing from this group is a voice saying you are going in the right direction, 
don't back up at this point. S.o from time to time this body may wish to join in that. 

PROFESSOR LANE- I would like to ask for a report on the status of the committee to 
gather information and report about salaries. 

CHAIR WILCOX- Yes, that committee has met several times this summer. We will 
have a report at the September meeting. 

PROFESSOR LANE - Can you tell us who is on this committee? 

CHAIR WILCOX- Professors Ward Briggs, Cathy Castner, Timir Datta, Bill Thesing, 
and myself. I think what you will see is a recommendation to have a faculty grievance 
committee that would engage in what would essentially be a paper process of grievance 
and then a response and a reply. This committee would then consider the grievance. We 
are looking at the information that would be available and that type of thing. The 
committee would either render a view that they did not see a basis for a grievance or they 
would recommend to the president that the matter be addressed. 

PROFESSOR LANE - Does the committee have the access to the relevant salaries? 

CHAIR WILCOX- What the committee is anticipating is that each individual has access 
to institutional data regarding their position with relation to others in their department. 
Statistically where do they lie and that would be a part of the duty of that individual 
would be to request that information from the University as a starting point - this is 
where I lie - that I am statistically out of line with where my expectation would be. 
Those statistically reports that the University prepares do not take into account in any 
large measure or really in any significant measure at all the subjective quality of the 
persons work. They are very much objective. How long you have been in rank. That 
type of thing. So there is a second half of that equation. So that would be there starting 
point. And, one of the things that we feel this cqmmittee can do along with the Welfare 
Committee is on an annual basis insure that whatever information is publicly available 
the faculty are aware of it. That people know what they can have access to. Some 
information I can ' t request about you but I could go request about me. But ifl don't 
know it is there .... so a part of this will be spreading the word about what is available as 
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well as handling the appeals. The sense was that that is the starting point to resolving a 
grievance. Letting people know where they stand. Other questions? 

PROFESSSOR GLAD - I just want to make a motion. I want to thank you for your skill 
and dedication in managing this show. I think you have done a marvelous job. 

CHAIR WILCOX- Well I appreciate that. Thank you. (Clapping) At your September 
meeting Jim Augustine will be standing here. He will holding the gavel. I will have 
peacefully transferred whatever power this office holds - which I don't know is a lot. 
But I thank you very much for the opportunity. It has been a real pleasure for me and 
some very interesting work. I thank you for the opportunity and for one last time - is 
there a motion to adjourn. 

If there is no objection, we stand adjourned until the September Faculty Meeting. 
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